
 

DATE: November 19, 2009      BB #: NN06-xx 

TO:  All NAPA Temp Sales Personnel & Customers    

FROM: Robert Roenfeldt  

SUBJECT: Technical Bulletin – Drier/Accumulator Stud Torque Specifications 
 

     It has been brought to our attention that some customers are experiencing failures of the stud where the 

suction line is held to the accumulator/drier with a nut and stud configuration on some Ford applications. 

In response to this situation, we have conducted tests on the hardness of the stud using a Rockwell 

Hardness testing machine. We found that the studs were well within the tolerances found on the Ford OE 

accumulator. Due to our findings we have concluded that the studs were being over torqued at installation 

and therefore causing the reported failure. 

Listed below are the torque specifications for accumulator/driers offered with a stud nut configuration and 

the new warning label that will be adhered to the studs for the corresponding part numbers. This new 

label will be added as a running change. Please keep this bulletin as a reference for current inventory. The 

Rockwell C-Scale hardness test results are available upon request by emailing us at 4smarketing@4s.com 
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